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Milton Community Shed Members 
Save Little Old Shed 

 
On Thursday last week, five members  of 
the weekly Milton Shed group embarked to 
the old Glenore railway tunnel,  12 kms 
from Milton, to resurrect a piece of  the 
historical Tokomairiro-Lawrence railway 
line  - a repair workers' overnight            
accomodation shed. This shed is ten 
minutes walk from the end of the Glenore 
tunnel, perched by the side of where the 
old railway ran, now a small  road.  
By the time we reached it, so many years 
after the railway's heyday, it was in total 
disrepair. It had a small fireplace and not 

much else. We cleared the surrounds for drainage,          
removed  several wheelbarrows of accumulated dirt from 
inside and removed  tin from the walls. This Thursday we will 
replace the tin, and plan to replace the chimney for the         
fireplace. 
The line, originally known as the          
Lawrence Branch, was one of the longest 
construction projects in New Zealand 
railway history, beginning in the 1870s 
and not finished until 1928. The railway 
tunnel itself, which boasts a few glow-
worms, was constructed around 1875 
and is 442 blissfully cool metres in length 
as it was what would best be described 
as a 'stonking hot' day last Thursday. To 
get to the hut we had the complete     
pleasure of walking through the tunnel - 
in fact it was so hot that mist was rolling 
out of the tunnel as we walked back after our work. 
The Milton Shed group is a non profit group who meets every 
Thursday from 9am-12pm at the large shed beyond the      
macrocarpas behind the rugby club rooms. Continue past the 
community gardens and the meat museum. We would        
welcome anyone interested in constructing, resurrecting and 
using their skills.   

Head Prefect Team 2023 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Congratulations to Jenna Griffin and Camrin Stephen (Head 
Prefects), and  Briana Wicks and Danielle Mathieson 
(Deputy Head Prefects) on their  appointment to the Head 
Prefect team for this year. 
Camrin and Jenna have answered a few questions about 
their thoughts on the year ahead. 
What are your main responsibilities this year? 
Camrin - My main responsibilities this year are being a good 
role model for the school, supporting students with what they 
want to get out of their education this year, and                 
communicating with senior management. 
Jenna - This year my main responsibilities are to be a leader 
for the whole school and to also be a role model for the other 
students to look up to.  
What have you done in the first week in your new role? 
Camrin - In the first week of school we got to know the new 
Year 7 students and began our peer support program with 
them to help them integrate into the school. 
Jenna - In my first week at school this year, I have worked 
alongside the rest of the Year 13’s to help settle in our new 
Year 7’s, to hopefully make their transition into high school 
as smooth as possible. I have also met all our new teachers 
and I have settled into my classes for the year ready to get 
into some learning. 
What are your interests at school and outside school? 
Camrin - My interests at school are to help all students     
succeed in what they want to do. Outside of school I enjoy 
biking and hope to complete 100kms in one day by the end 
of the year. I have also recently joined the Milton             
Volunteer fire brigade and have been learning the ropes of 
that role.  
Jenna - The things that I find most enjoyable at school in are 
things such as Outdoor Education, PE, athletics and cross 
country. Outside of school I enjoy  netball and touch rugby, 
but I also enjoy just hanging out with my friends, family, and 
pets making memories just as much! 
What are you looking forward to this year? 
Camrin - This year I am looking forward to working with the 
new Year 7s and hopefully making their first year the best I 
can. I am also excited about developing my own skills this 
year through my role as head prefect and as a Recruit     
Volunteer Firefighter. 
Jenna - This year I am looking forward to finishing my final 
year at Tokomairiro on a high. I look forward to working with 
a bunch of different people, learning new things along the 
way. I look forward to trying my best to make school a more 
fun and enjoyable place for us students to come to every day 
by planning more fun games and activities to do. 

Inside this Week 
 

• Principal’s Report 
• Tips for Transition 
• Sports Round Up 
• Milton Saturday Market 

• Year 7 and 8 Homeroom 
• Toko Waiora Spud Dig    
• Club and Sports Results 

and Reports 



Genesis  
The Genesis is a free publication, delivered weekly to homes and businesses in Milton, and is available on the school website, Facebook 
or via email. The Genesis office is open Monday and Tuesday 8:30am - 3:30pm. If the office is unattended, any articles, advertising or 
payments can be taken to the school office or left in the secure box in the office door.  
Genesis Deadlines: Advertising - Monday 9am,  Articles - Monday 12 noon. Articles/ advertisements  can be emailed to the Editor at  
genesis@tokohigh.school.nz. Genesis is delivered FREE to your letterbox from Tuesday 4pm to Thursday 6pm. 
Any payments or donations can be made to Tokomairiro High School, account number 03 1736 0009803 000. Please use GENESIS and 
your name as reference. - Carolyn Shanks, Genesis Editor 

  Sports Round Up   

TERM 1  
Nau mai hoki mai ki te tau 2023 (Welcome back to 2023).  Please watch 
the daily notices, gym noticeboard, Genesis and Facebook for sporting updates and          
results.  Any pātai (questions) please īmēra (email) the Sports Coordinator Leanne Burgess 
sports@tokohigh.school.nz or phone 4178620 ext 722.  Financial aid is available to whanau 
on application. Please contact me if you would like to know more.  100% confidential. 
TOUCH RUGBY:   Year 7-8 SIGN UPS ON NOW - TIC: Mrs Milligan  
    Year 9-13 Meeting Wednesday Morning Tea - C5 - TIC: Mr Brown 
HOCKEY:   Student Meeting Wednesday Lunchtime - B3 - TIC: Mr Nicolson 
FUTSAL:   Sign Ups and first practice 13th Feb 3:15pm - TIC: Mr Thomas 
COMING UP:   
 21/2 Year 9 - 13 Touch Rugby begins 
 22/2 ATHLETICS DAY 
 23/2 Year 7 - 8 Touch Rugby begins 
 28/2 SOPS Swim Meet 
 3/3 Top Team  

Tokomairiro High School Newsletter... 
SCHOOL MISSION: Inspiring Excellence in Education, in Character and in Life. 

Kia ora, 
 
I hope you all had a restful and relaxing Waitangi weekend 
and took the opportunity to catch up with Friends and family. 
We are now into week two of the term and things are          
beginning to settle as we move forward.  
Our exam results for last year have been analysed and we are 
developing strategies to make improvements for our current 
students. We are very pleased to announce that the following 
students have achieved a Merit endorsement at Level 1 for 
their studies in 2022: Murphy Lister, Shannon Tamaiparea, 
Wyatt Mallon, Connor Milburn and Ezekiel Scurr. We look 
forward to seeing them and others progress well this year. A 
merit endorsement is awarded to those students who gain 50 
or more credits at merit level or above for their entire years’ 
work. 

 
 
We are also beginning our planning for school events which  
are also returning to their normal slot within the year. The first 
of these is our Athletics sports which is happening on         
February Wednesday 22nd February. If you are able to come 
and support us or even help out at some of the events that 
would be much appreciated. Please contact our new HoD Mrs 
Winder to offer your services erin@tokohigh.school.nz 
We also start our E-asTTle testing next week to determine our 
students needs and adapt our programmes to meet these. 
Also coming up we have our first parent teacher conferences 
planned for the 1st March and look forward to 
meeting you there.  
Nga mihi, 
Declan Sheridan, Principal 

Making a New Start -  Tips for Transition 
 

Last  week we were very privileged to welcome Year 7’s to our Tokomairiro family. Starting a 
new school is a BIG DEAL!   There are so many things happening in the first few weeks at 
school that is both exciting and fun but also things that can make students feel scared and 
worried. 
Some common concerns for new students involve not knowing anyone, wanting to make new 
friends, meeting new teachers and school staff, finding your way around, meeting new           
academic expectations, and generally feeling nervous and anxious about the unknown. 
This is all completely normal.  The good news as caregivers you have all the experience 
needed to help your child!   
Every one of us has been through this same experience.  It is important to be positive about 
this transition by talking about new opportunities for friendships and activities that await 
them.  If you find it hard to talk about it can also be a good idea to call on an older teen who 
has been through it.  We are privileged as a school to have a great group of Year 13’s who 
are peer support leaders.  All new Year 7’s have been placed in groups each week to form              
relationships and do activities with these great role models and leaders.  This is a perfect    
opportunity for them to explore their feelings in a safe manner. 
In the mornings it can also be very helpful to make sure that their bag, uniform and essentials 
are sorted and easily accessible to ensure that a good routine is established.  One of things 
caregivers often comment on are that their child  “just isn’t used to this and their old school 
was home.” 
Get your child to look to the future even if they’re missing their old school a bunch.  Avoid 
comparing the old to the new. Most importantly, have them recognise that not all stress is 
bad.  The unknown can be really scary but things like breathing exercises, getting active , and 
having “me time” can all help with the transition. 
In a couple of weeks things will settle and on reflection this change will be embraced and   
normalised with celebration that your child is now a teen! 

Dates  
to Remember… 

 

Wednesday 22 February 
Athletics Day 

 

Wednesday 1 March 
Parent Teacher  

Conferences 

 

 

 

Tender ‘Aged’ Rump Steak 

-Fry, Grill or BBQ- 

Only $19.95kg 

- Save $6kg 
 

Tasty Beef Olives 

Only $17.95kg 
 

Rolled  Roast Pork 

-Plain or Seasoned- 

Only $14.95kg 
 

Crumbed Sausages 

-Plain or Savoury- 

Only $11.95kg 

*Check out our range of 

Award Winning ‘Rum&Que’ 

Rubs and Spices!

www.miltonbutchery.co.nz 

or our Facebook page! 

Tiny’s 

Milton  

Butchery 

112 Union Street 
Milton              

Ph 417 8223 



Bible Reading for the Week 
 

‘A wise man saves for the future, but the foolish man spends 
whatever he gets’ - Proverbs 21:20 

Toko Golf 

Waitangi Day Tournament 2023 
Results of 4BBB Stableford, teams of two 

 

1st     Joe McCrostie & Trent Dennis 54 
2nd Grant Sheath & Josh Day  50 
3rd Trevor Duncan & Brent Taylor 49 

Women’s Golf  - Saturday 28th January 
Midweek vs Weekend Challenge for Joan Clark Trophy 

Weekend won average Stableford 35 to 34.  
Best Stbl Day: 
1st  Janice Peirce c/b from Helen Vollweiler 
2nd Margaret Cain 
3rd  Dorothy Kennedy c/b from Janice McDonald 
 Longest Putt - Dorothy Kennedy No9 

 
Tuesday 31st January - Eclectic Medal 

1st Ruta Reid  40 14 26 
2nd Joan Clark  52 25 27 
3rd Dorothy Kennedy 45 17 28 

Closest to the Pin #9 & 18 - R Devlin 

Year 7 and 8 Homeroom 
 

Mā te huruhuru ka rere te manu  
- Adorn the bird with feathers so it may soar. 

 
Homeroom 2023 is off to a flying start!  The Year 7s         
displayed all three school values; respect, responsibility and 
excellence, at the mihi whakatau welcoming ceremony on 
Day One.  Standing outside the hall with their new haircuts, 
slightly too big uniforms and super clean shoes they were a 
bit nervous, but after being welcomed by staff, Year 13s and 
Kapa Haka, you could see their shoulders relax.  This is their 
first feather for the year. 
Our tuakana, the Year 8s, have also made a fantastic start to 
the year.  Their confidence in being one year in to their high 
school journey is evident and they are displaying the        
leadership expected of them.  Another feather. 
It’s a big jump for parents too, having their babies leave       
primary school, and trying to navigate the world of high 
school.  Our pastoral team is on hand to help ease this         
transition.  Academically, your first point of contact for your 
Year 7 or 8 child is their Homeroom teacher (Mrs Goodwin, 
Mrs Milligan or Mr Thomas).  For pastoral matters, contact 
their House Group teacher - Mrs Winder (Ayson), Mr Brown  
(Malcolm),  Mrs Milligan (Reid), Mrs Goodwin (Ross). 
As Dean of Years 7 and 8,  and Head of Homeroom, I       
oversee all of this.  Please do not hesitate to contact me if 
you have any questions or concerns.  Encourage your child 
to tell a teacher if they are worried about something, or if 
something happens that they can’t handle. 
I can’t do anything to help if I don’t know there’s a problem. 
Please come to me first, not social media. I have the       
feathers for your fledglings, you just need to ask.  Email is 
the easiest way to contact me, (justine@tokohigh.school.nz). 

 
Whiti koreke, ka kitea koe! Haere whakaparirau i a koe,  

haere whakamanu. 
The koreke springs up – you’re found!  

Go get yourself wings, go turn into a bird. 

Tokomairiro Waiora 2023 Spud Dig 
 

Here at the toko waiora we held our annual spud dig of 
2023.  Seed spuds were given out to 30 whanau in a bucket 
ready to be taken home and grown to the best of their       
abilities. We held our dig day on Friday 27th of January. We 
had a great turnout and was a day to be enjoyed by all. The 
BBQ was fired up and there were some epic prizes up for 
grabs for both adults and rangatahi. Competition was stiff but 
our overall winners for both categories were:  
Adults:   Sharon Grellet -  heaviest shore.   
    Jo Kingi -heaviest potato  
Rangatahi:   Scott – heaviest shore,  
  Bronson and Hemi -heaviest potato.  
Both rangatahi        
winners won a brand-
new  trampoline for 
their   efforts and even 
runners up scored 
some epic prizes.  
Keep your eyes open 
for our seed spud give 
out this year to enter 
for your chance to win! 

Milton's Saturday Market News 
 

Thanks to everyone who has played a part in getting the 
market started over these last five months. Whether you had 
a stall, came shopping, or just stopped in for a look and a 
donut, you made the effort and that makes it all worthwhile.  
There have been changes (we now start at 10am) and     
challenges (lots of windy weather) which stall-holders faced 
with smiles and a helpful “can do” attitude. It's so handy to 
be able to move some stalls into the gym on rainy or windy 
Saturdays over winter. What a great spot  for a community 
market. We're very lucky. 
Opening up the lovely old church, during market hours, will 
let it breathe and bring visitors' attention to the need for 
preservation (and, hopefully, donations). We're happy to be 
able to play a part in that. Also, each stall contributes $5 to 
the parish and we've had a total of 273 stalls at the 19     
markets since we began. 
News about the market is spreading further afield and new 
stall-holders are signing up to join our market as a result. It 
takes time for priceless word-of-mouth advertising to have 
an effect, even in this era of instant communication and     
social media.  
If you are fundraising, have you thought about having a stall 
at the market? Did you know that there is a Free site      
available, each week, for community groups. Milton is a 
small town, so groups can probably have a few stalls, each, 
per year. (Suggestion: Home-baking is always a winner). If 
your group is interested in booking the Free site, send an 
email to: miltonsaturdaymarket@gmail.com 

Genesis Deadlines 
Advertising - Monday 9am,  Articles - Monday 12 noon. 



Sunday Service - 10am.   

110 Union Street. All Welcome! 

For information - follow us on Facebook - 021 249 6312 

Church  Notices 

Tokomairiro   Co-Operating  Parish 
 

Sunday 12th February 2023 
9.00 am Waihola Church 

10.45 am Milton Church Hall  

All Welcome. 
 

Due to the late postponement of the Whanau Fun Day last Sunday , the 

Whanau Fun Day at Toko Mouth  will be held this Sunday afternoon 

12th February  (Weather permitting). 

Church Notices 

Well hopefully things are starting to cool down after 
last Saturday’s extreme temperatures which 
caused Paddy to almost remove a few feathers in 
order to cool down!   

Not long to go now until our annual Fishing Comp arrives 
which promises to be an early highlight of 2023.  This       
awesome day is on 25th February and based on previous 
years attendance, this will be a massive day with thanks to 
our awesome Sponsors. Funds being raised will go to the 
Otago Rescue Helicopter Trust who undertake an             
unbelievable amount of work which is highly regarded.   
I've been doing a wee bit of digging around a few well known 
spud growers in town.  There are a few huge spuds lined up 
to be weighed in March.  If on the off-chance, your spud        
hasn't made the grade, or you are too embarrassed, let the 
RSA  know quietly and we can remove your name from the 
digging list.  Last thing you want is letting Paddy find out, and 
then carnage ensues.   
Also rapidly approaching is our Super Sports tipping comp 
which commences on 24th February. We've been amazed at 
the large number of entrants, especially the newbies, so 
clearly  Brian Cowie's crown is highly sought after.  Hurry up 
and get your name logged in.   
 - Private Pike 

      News from the Trenches 

TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE 
 

PURSUANT to the Local Government Act 
1974, Schedule 10 (clause 11), Notice is 
given that the Clutha District Council, for 

the purpose of a Trail Bike Ride, proposes to close the following 
roads to ordinary vehicular traffic for the period indicated        
hereunder.   
DATE:  4th March 2023 

Any person objecting to the proposal is called upon to lodge   
notice of his/ her objection and grounds thereof in writing, before 
Friday 24th February 2023, to the office of the Clutha District 
Council, Rosebank Terrace, PO Box 25, Balclutha 9240. 

Steve Hill 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE 

Road: Time: From: 

Jensen Road  8:00am to 5:00pm Circle Hill Road  
to Limeworks Road 

Public Notices Public Notices 

 

How blimmin hot has it been over the last 
week????  Show some sympathy for both Toko 

Premiers and Toko Senior players who are now in full bore 
pre-season training big time.  Both teams are doing training 
on Tuesday and Thursday each week, so come along as 
both teams welcome any new players to join up.   We will be 
launching our brand new kit with our new sponsors,         
Skevingtons and Forestry Road Services - so the team will 
be looking smart. 
Toko Rugby Club is lucky enough to receive funds from   
Milton Op Shop for month of March. Lets get in to support 
this worthwhile cause, don't forget to drop any donations off 
at the end of  February.     
Saturday 11th March kicks off our pre-season matches with 
a massive double header.  Toko Seniors take on Toko (North 
Island) who are coming down for a match.  On the same day 
Toko Premiers take on Green Island in a pre season game in 
a match that will hold special meaning to Josh Beer Williams 
with a new trophy.  Later that night we will be holding an 
Auction Night with a whole list of special items to be                     
auctioned off in order to assist with funds towards our        
refurbishment project.  The competition proper kicks off on 
25th March so not too far away.   
South Otago Referees is still looking for new members, so if 
you consider playing a vital part in matches, then take on a 
whistle.  Everyone has plenty of opinions from the sideline, 
so now is your chance to stay involved.  
The Judge 

  Toko Rugby Report 

Genesis Classifieds ... 
Church Notices Church Notices 

Public Notices Public Notices 

Genesis Articles 
We are very grateful for articles received about any news that is 
happening in the community. If you would like help to write up an 

article, please ring 417 4483 or email                                       
genesis@tokohigh.school.nz 



Genesis Classifieds ... 
Public Notices Public Notices Public Notices Public Notices 



Genesis Classifieds ... 

 

www.miltonsaturdaymarket.net 

Public Notices Public Notices 

Trades & Services Trades & Services 

Situations Vacant Situations Vacant 

Enjoy spending time with the Elderly?   

Milton Elder Care Trust has a Care Coordinator position  
available. 
Position entails such tasks as the organisation/running of the 
day programs and assisting with clients and volunteers at 
our care facility. 
Attributes needed are: Communication skills, computer  
literate, cooking skills, enthusiasm, fun and laughter. 
 

Interested?  
Phone 02108666054 for further details. 

Applications close on the 10th of February 2023.  

Balclutha  
Windscreen N Glass 

We are in Milton every 
Wednesday morning. 

For all your windscreen 
replacements, repairs and glazing 

requirements. 
We cover all insurance work. 

Dealers for 
 
 

 
Phone 03 418 0777 
For an appointment.  

 

Appointments available at 
the Hub, Mondays. 

Phone /text 027 781 1041, 
or 03418 0463 

budgetingclutha@gmail.com.   

Free and confidential 

Public Notices Public Notices 

Genesis Advertising 
 

For more information about advertising, please email the 
Genesis office at: genesis@tokohigh.school.nz, or phone  

03 4174483. 



 

  Registered Electricians and Inspector  

• New homes and alterations 

• Whiteware 

• Freeview and TV 

• Heat Pumps/Air Conditioning 

• Industrial and Commercial 

• Farm and Dairy Sheds 

• Wiring Reports 

• Phone and Data 
 

Daniel 027 8255 885 
After Hours 03 417 8370 
mpelectrical@xtra.co.nz 
26 Union Street, Milton 

Genesis Classifieds ... 
Trades & Services Trades & Services Trades & Services 

 

 
Trailers for Hire 

ATV/Motorbike Trailer/ Flat Deck 

8x5 General Purpose Trailer with Cage 
16x6 Car Transporter 

Phone: 03 417 8727                                    Email:tokotrailers@xtra.co.nz 

 

Craig Braidwood - Certifying Drainlayer 
027 467 6019 

Drainlaying for new builds 
Driveway sumps 

Drain repairs – both sewer and stormwater 
Jet cleaning unit – unblocking sewer  

and stormwater drains  
Septic tanks – installation, cleaning and repairs 

Effluent fields - installation and repairs 
Portaloo Hire 

1.7T digger for excavation work 

 

Trades & Services 

 

• Asphalting  
• Driveways 
• Paving 

• Cobble Stoning 
• Tennis Courts 
• Floor Slabs 



Genesis Classifieds ... 

 
 

Contact: Warren Tait   
Phone: 417 8453 
Mobile: 027 489 0065 
Quality service and value 

• Plumbing 

• Drainage 

• Gasfitting 

MILTON MEDICAL  
CENTRE 

 

Medical Centre 
Hours 
Monday-Friday  
9.00am- 5.00pm. 
After Hours Service 
To access our After Hours 
Service please phone the   
medical centre on                  
(03) 417 8226.  Your call will 
be diverted to our after-hours 
triage service “Homecare  
Medical” where a registered 
nurse will provide you with 
advice and assistance. 

YES!!! 
We are still  
happy to treat 
your ACC  
injuries.   
Co-payment charges only 

$15. 
For appt: 03 417 7066 

Lawns,  
Hedges, Trees  

Spraying, Water 
Blasting, Spoutings etc 

 

         Phone Wayne  
                 417 8962 

Trades & Services Trades & Services Health Services Trades & Services 

Dr. Fix-IT 
 

TV’s, PC’s, 

WiFi & HiFi 

Service & 

Repairs, 

+ Security Cameras 
Low Hourly Rates 

Senior Discounts 
 

Call 022 516 7729 
Storage Units  

Available 
Located in Milton 

From 14.4 m³ to 34.5m³ 
From $35 per week. 
Phone 027 417 8264 

Genesis Deadlines 
 

Advertising - Monday 9am  
Articles - Monday 12 noon. 

General Engineering - Hydraulics - Mowers 
Chainsaw Sales and Service 

 

General Engineering - Hydraulics - Mowers 
Chainsaw Sales and Service 

Trades & Services 

Daza's Garage 
168 Union Street , Milton    417 8171 
 

Call us for all your automotive servicing and repairs, 
     NZTA Warrant Of Fitness inspections and Auto Electrical parts.  

      - Mobility Scooters  & Automotive Battery Sales - 
 

Daza’s Diecast 
High Quality Industrial Models & Toys 
Container Shop Open Weekdays (beside Daza’s Garage) 

                    All models are listed on our website. 
 

Dazasdiecastnz 

Daza’s Garage   www.dazasdiecast.co.nz   


